                                        MASS INTENTIONS
9                                    (Saturday 26th  March to Sunday 3rd April 2022)
      MYNA   CHURCH    
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 SUN
11.30am.
Paddy Golden and deceased family members, 

Carrowholly.




Agnes Cox, Mayour and daughter Marie Bourke and 

deceased family members. 
TUE


No Mass.
WED


No Mass.
FRI
 8.00pm.
Mass.
SUN
11.30am.
Jim and Maureen Gibbons and deceased family 

members, Cushalogurt.
SAT
7.00pm

Mass.
MON


No Mass.
THU


No Mass.
SAT
7.00pm

John and Annie Keane and deceased family members, 

Cortoon.
MASS IN KILMEENA AND FAHY:

As Fr. Jim has to isolate for 7 days due to Covid there will be no public Mass in Fahy on Monday or Thursday or in Myna on Tuesday and Wednesday.


*****

CHURCH SYNOD 2021-2023:
Pope Francis has called the whole church to a synodal way.  The aim of this Synod is to foster and develop the Church’s synodal nature through sharing openly and honestly our lived experience of Church life and mission. All will be invited to a meeting where they will be able to pray, reflect and discuss a number of questions and where everybody’s views will be heard.  Feedback will be recorded and submitted to the diocesan synod team.  Tis process will lead up to the Synod in Rome in October 2023.
A leaflet explaining the whole process is available on the table in the church porch.



*****
SACRED SILENCE:

Sacred Silence, as part of the celebration of Mass is to be observed at the designated times.  Even before the celebration itself it is a praiseworthy practice for silence to be observed in the church so that all may dispose themselves to carry out the sacred celebration in a devout and fitting manner. (General Instruction of the Roman Missal).


*****

THE ACCORD CENTRE in Castlebar offers a professional and confidential counselling service, facilitating couples and individuals to explore, reflect upon and resolve difficulties in their marriage and relationship. Tel. (094) 90 22214 for further details
.


                               KILMEENA – FAHY PARISH

  NEWSLETTER   
Sunday 27h March 2022 

                      Fourth Sunday of Lent.    
In to-day’s Gospel we hear about the prodigal (wasteful) son, and the merciful father who received him with open arms when he returned.  God, our merciful Father, receives us with open arms too, when we return after sinning against Him.

Fr. Jim Walsh, P.P.                                                                                    (098-41270)

 


PARISH NEWS:
LAETARE SUNDAY:
The Fourth Sunday in Lent was is known as ‘Laetare Sunday’.  Traditionally this Sunday was a day of celebration within the austere period of Lent.  It gets its name from the first word of the entrance antiphon to the Mass. ‘Laetare’ which is Latin for ‘rejoice'.


*****

THE SEASON OF LENT:

During Lent we prepare for Easter by conversion of heart.  That means turning away from all that is evil in our lives and turning back to God.  So, for the forty days of Lent we use Penance (e.g. fasting or giving up something we enjoy), Prayer (e.g. daily Mass, weekly Holy Hour, Stations of the Cross, Rosary, visits to the Blessed Sacrament, Bible reading and meditation) and Almsgiving (e.g. helping the poor and needy in the Third World by contributing to Trócaire.)

Trócaire Family Fast Boxes are available in the church porch.


****
FEASTS OF THE WEEK:

Friday:
St. Ceallach (Celsus) was born in 1080. He became abbot of Armagh.  He presided at the synod of Rathbreasail in 1111.  He died on a visitation of Munster in 1129 and is buried at Lismore.


*****
SPECIAL COLLECTION FOR UKRAINE:
The Irish Bishops have asked for a Special Collection to be taken up at Masses on this weekend of 26/27 March to support humanitarian efforts in Ukraine and especially the families and children who have had to flee their homeland in advance of the Russian invasion. The proceeds of this Special Collection will be directed to Caritas Internationalis, which is the helping hand of the Church on the ground in the Ukraine and the surrounding region. Please be as generous as you can. Thank you.
Instead of holding a second collection next weekend we ask that you increase your contribution to the Offertory Collection and the extra money will be put into this special collection.


*****
TRÓCAIRE:
Hunger is the most extreme form of poverty where people cannot afford to meet their basic need for food.  Under nourishment affects one’s health, productivity, sense of hope and overall wellbeing.  A chronic lack of food can stunt growth, slow thinking and sap energy.  Socially the lack of food erodes relationships and feeds shame so that those most in need of support are often least able to call on it.  It is claimed that 5,000,000 children die of hunger every year.  Please be generous in contributing to Trócaire’s Lenten Fast Box to lessen hunger in the Third World.
COVID UPDATE:

Archbishop Francis has written to all parishes expressing alarm at the sudden multiplication of Covid 19 in recent days.  He says that despite the relaxation of the restrictions by the HSE he felt it is advisable to continue wearing face coverings at Mass for the time being.
Please observe the other precautions: - sanitising of hands, respecting social distance, be aware of the need to give ample space between you and the person next to you and if possible, avoid sitting directly behind someone.


*****
CONFIRMATION FOR CARROWHOLLY AND MYNA:
Confirmation for Carrowholly school will be celebrated in Myna Church on Friday 1st April at 12.00noon.

Confirmation for Myna school will be celebrated in Myna Church on Saturday 9th April at 12.00noon.
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*****
MOTHER’S DAY:

This Fourth Sunday of Lent is Mother’s Day.  It is traditional to honour our mothers on this day, treasuring those still with us and praying for those who have died. Congratulations to all mothers in the parish and those visiting the parish today.  It is a day for you to enjoy the congratulations, love and good wishes of your families.
LOUGH DERG 2022:

Lough Derg pilgrimage season re-opens Sunday, 1st May 2022. One-Day Retreats will be held in during May, August and September.  Three-Day Pilgrimages will be held in June, July and August.  Full details are available on the poster on the church notice board.
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DEATHS:

Please remember in your prayers:
Meike Blackwell, Ross, House.
Stephen Walsh, Deerpark East, Westport.   

                       MAY THEY REST IN PEACE.
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SUMMER TIME:

Summertime begins this Saturday night. Don’t forget to put your clock forward one hour before going to bed on Saturday night.  
